
BEECH CREEK BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING 
July 7, 2020
7:00 p.m.


CALL TO ORDER: Meeting was called to order by President William Kessinger

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

ROLL CALL: Craig Lindsey, Lynn Gray, Greg Small, Mike English, Tim Bittner, Tony Stopper, Melvin Coakley, also in attendance were Devon Bechdel 

REVIEW OF MINUTES FROM THE JUNE MEETING: minutes will stand approved, voted unanimously 

REVIEW FINANCIAL STATEMENT:  The financial statement was unanimously approved on a motion made by Mike English and second by Craig Lindsey, all in favor 

CITIZENS: 
None in attendance

MAYOR: 
Mayor Coakley asked if there was any word on the ordinances. Secretary stated she received and email that they will be sending supplements to review. Mayor Coakley stated there is an issue with speeders on Fairview St. and people not stopping at the Stop sign on the corning of Locust and Fairview. He asked that the employees check to make sure speed limit signs are posted, also change any Stop signs that are worn out.

STREETS:  
Craig Lindsey stated he received a quote from Bowman for Fairview St. in the amount of $47,000 this quote was for Harrison to Locust and then he quoted another $12,000 from Locust to Boro line. After discussion it was tabled till next meeting. Craig Lindsey stated he called Randy to have him get a quote from Pat to pave Park St. connecting to Locust St. so eliminate stones from coming on road when cars pull out from recycling center. Craig stated Pat told them to contact John Henry as he would be cheaper. John quoted a price of $1500.  Mike English made a motion to have John Henry pave a 10x20 area on Park St. Greg Small second the motion, all in favor.

VEHICLE:  
Greg Small stated the brakes were fixed on the F250

RECREATION:
Nothing

BUILDING: 
Lynn Gray stated that the Friendship Community Center would allow a tree to be decorated in front of the FCC, but after looking more closely she wasn’t sure there was one to use. Craig Lindsey asked if getting a potted tree to plant near the building would be something they could do. Lynn stated she would look into it and bring it to next meeting.



EMPLOYEE RELATIONS: 
Nothing

OLD BUSINESS: 
Bill Kessinger stated he called Larry Coploff regarding the PLCB and noise ordinance. He left a message with the secretary to have Mr. Coploff send and update to the office. As of the meeting, the secretary did not receive any updates. Bill stated he would call again. Lynn Gray updated council on the grant for Covid, we have nothing that we can ask for. Craig Lindsey stated the gas line in Keswin is near completed.  

WATER/SEWER UPDATE:
Craig reported on Water/Sewer

NEW BUSINESS:
 Bill Kessinger and Tim Bittner will make visits to businesses in the borough to count machines for the Mechanical Device tax. Greg Small asked about people parking on both sides of the street on Locust St. near Take A Peek In. Craig Lindsey stated that was brought up years ago, to make it a one way street but local residents were against it. 

CORRESPONDENCE & INSURANCE:
Economic Partnership information

BILLS DUE:  
Craig Lindsey made a motion to pay the bills, Mike English second the motion, all in favor

Meeting adjourned at 7:38 on a motion by Greg Small, second by Mike English, all in favor

Respectfully Submitted, 
Roni Roan, Secretary
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